The Rotary Club of McLean

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting

April 18, 2006                       

Draft

The April meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Tuesday, April 18, 2006.  President Todd Dempsey called the meeting to order at 1:32 PM.  Present at the meeting in addition to Todd were Vice President Pam Danner, Secretary Bob Hahne,  and Directors Michael DeRose, John Rosenbaum and Lois Wilson .  The minutes of the March 28th meeting were reviewed and approved.

Our Treasurer, Ricardo Balcells was not present and there was no Treasurer’s report.  After a brief discussion Secretary Hahne moved and John Rosenbaum seconded a motion that the Treasurer bill for the second half of the year in May.  The motion passed unanimously.

Secretary Hahne reported that there was to be a meeting of Scott Mills, Scott Monet, Ricardo Balcells and President Dempsey on May 2 to discuss accounting software for our financial records and reporting.

In reporting on Club Service, John Rosenbaum reported that plans for McLean Day on May 20 are under control.  He indicated that there are all new poles for the tent that is used for our booth.  In addition the Interact Club of Langley is all lined up to pariticpate.

Lois Wilson reported on Community Service.  She indicated that training for the personnel of the organizations who had received the defibrillators would be held at Redeemer on May 12.

Scott Mills was not present and Todd reported that the book project for India was in full swing and that significant numbers of books were anticipated to be received at the District Conference next week.

President Todd passed out copies of the report form for activities of the club over the past year.  Such forms are due by May 1.

Dr. DeRose, reporting  on vocational service noted that the Langley Interact Club has a very involved faculty sponsor in Mary Jane Reagan.  He also reported there continues to be no news from McLean High Scholl.  There is a baseball and softball Rotary recognition day scheduled for our meeting on May 30.  Dr. DeRose then reviewed recent activities at Langley Residential Support Services with a hope that the Club could be supportive in helping that organization financially.  Various possible area’s of assistance were discussed, from a $10,000 contribution toward a new bathroom at a residence to a current contribution of $2,000 for general support.  After some discussion it was agreed that Michael should consider some of the comments made and come back in May with a specific request.

President Todd reported that the Foundation was making changes to it’s by-laws, which included such matters as changes in the way Principal could be spent and that there would be no long-term designations of funds, e.g. Disaster Relief.  Our by-law revisions  are expected to be completed by the end of May.  Todd also reported that our attendance for the month of March was 79%.  In discussion membership Todd reviewed recent conversations with member Judy Nardella.  After some discussion it was agreed that if nothing changed by June 1, we would ask Judy to make a decision to become active or resign from the club.

Todd reported that the bill for dinner for the Russian delegation of Realtors amounted to $778.80.  While this was more than the $500 we had allotted  John McEvilly chose to pay it.  Dr. DeRose moved that the club reimburse John for this expenditure.  After a second by John Rosenbaum the motion passed unanimously.

Todd indicated we had the opportunity to nominate a District Rotarian of the Year.  After some discussion Pam Danner moved that we nominate a member of our club. (Not identified in these minutes for confidentiality). Dr. DeRose seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Todd reminded President Elect Hahne that he was responsible for the installation dinner for the new officers and board.  It should be held in late June.  There is a budget item of $2,500 for this affair, but hopefully, we can stay under this amount by charging attendees for the affair.

Brief mention was made of our involvement in the Community Center celebration of Virginia’s 400 year anniversary in late September.  Todd also mentioned that the Foundation had established a Fundraising Committee.     

Todd reported that we needed to approve electors for the District Conference.  Since there was uncertainty as to who would be there on the Sunday morning of the conference two authorizations were approved.  They were (1) Scott Dempsey and Scott Mills or (2) Scott Dempsey and Bob Hahne.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Hahne

Secretary

